	Title:
	Standing Advisory Council on Religious Education (SACRE)

	Date:
	16th March 2023

	Place:
	Virtual

	Time:
	4.30pm

	Attendees

	A – A Pentreath (joined 4.58pm), E Sugarman, A Athwall, M Cobbold, C Clarke
B – J Cox (Chair), H Matter, R Dennigan, K Mills
C – K Gooch, S Cobbold, 
D – 
LA – Simon Nortcliffe. Clerk – Kim Palmer
Diocesan Schools’ Adviser- Gemma Taylor


	Item
	Relevant business considered and facts noted
	Actions

	1.


	Welcome

Introductions

Apologies: A Gopinath, D- M Solker, K Harman, A Austen, W Rayner.

	

	2.
	Minutes of previous meeting on 1st November 2022:

The minutes were agreed as a true record.


	

	3.
	Statutory requirements:

Ormiston – no updates had been received but HM reported that the RE outline programme was available on the website.
Determinations and complaints

Attendees noted that KH had previously offered to visit the school but no update regarding this had been received. JC agreed to liaise with KH regarding this visit. 


	JC

	4.
	Small Group meetings:

JC noted that no small group meetings had occurred since the last meeting. Attendees agreed to discuss this further at the next meeting which was hoped to be held in a face-to-face format.


	

	5.
	The Annual Report:

JC thanked members for their support in producing this. No additional comments regarding the report’s content were made.  

Reports and information:
LA Officer Report: 

Ofsted: SN reported there had been 25 Ofsted inspection reports published for schools in the county since 1.11.22, 14 of which were graded inspections. All had been reviewed for comments regarding RE and, with the exception of Britannia Primary School, who had received a deep dive into RE with no issues identified, no other comments or concerns had been included in the Ofsted reports relating to RE. 

Finance – SN reported the SACRE budget was overspent in the 2022/23 financial year and requested that members submitted any expense claims as soon as possible.

SN advised the budget for 2023 / 2024 was similar to previous years at just over £5,000.
Attendees discussed the format of current Ofsted inspections, the selection of subjects for deep dives and the current brief format of inspection reports. Attendees noted that Ofsted may have been advised not to review RE in Church schools and they had no remit for RE in Catholic Schools. Members noted the importance of SACRE ensuring that RE was happening in schools and the syllabus was being followed.

PAT Team:
MC reported that bursaries for teacher training did not include RE.

Diocesan Schools’ Adviser:
Attendees noted the previously circulated report from GT.

GT advised that she had linked with church and non-church schools to provide training regarding the new RE syllabus 2023 and had received a wide range of level of engagement from schools. GT reported the recent review of primary school websites showed that 60% used the Emmanuel programme. 

(AP joined the meeting 4.58pm)

GT reported that training for subject leads and all RE teachers was scheduled for the summer term. GT presented the content of the training sessions.

JC thanked GT for all her work on this and noted that whilst there was good support for key stage one and two, there was no comparable support for key stage three. MC advised that many schools do not take up the syllabus for key stage three.


	ALL



	6.
	Agreed Syllabus – the current situation, training suggestions, funding.

HM reported that she had met with GT in the autumn to discuss this, which had been very helpful.

HM highlighted that SACRE was currently very dependent on the work of the Diocesan Board of Education (DBE) and highlighted the need to ensure that there was sufficient financial support to allow appropriate skilled individuals to undertake specific tasks.

HM suggested that information regarding the new RE syllabus was placed into “Headlines” with links given to appropriate courses. HM highlighted that the content for the SACRE website required agreement and then uploading.

Attendees noted that it was not known when the new syllabus would be submitted to NASACRE.

HM noted the need to publicise the WIRE Award more widely. Attendees discussed the issue of the workload capacity for current SACRE members, the significant time requirement of additional tasks, and the challenge of finding individuals with the appropriate expertise. Attendees discussed the value of formalising with DBE a time allocation from GT to work for SACRE. Attendees agreed for this to be discussed with Jane Sheat.

Attendees discussed the development of support for key stage three teachers and the option of linking with the heads of RE departments from the three remaining maintained high schools, Thurston Community College, King Edwards and Northgate, to provide a specialist support hub. SN agreed to investigate this.

Attendees noted that Thomas Mills High School had contacted GT with a request for training, MC agreed to contact Thomas Mills to follow up.
JC highlighted the potential benefit of linking with SACRE from other counties regarding how they publicise their work. Attendees discussed this and noted the value of reviewing the process once the syllabus had been launched. 
	SN, JC, GT

SN

MC



	7.
	AOB:

SN noted that the SACRE membership required reviewing and he would liaise with Karen Mills regarding her attendance and follow up on existing vacancies within the membership.
Attendees discussed the value of virtual and face to face meetings and agreed for the next meeting to be in person rather than virtual if possible.
JC advised the meeting that he intended to step down from his role as Chair of SACRE at the end of the academic year and therefore a Chair would be required with the relevant experience. JC asked the membership to consider this position.


	SN

ALL

	8.
	Future meeting date:

Due to members availability and the wish for a face to face meeting no date was agreed. KP would undertake a doodle poll to obtain a suitable meeting date and the date and venue would be confirmed as soon as possible.


	KP


Meeting closed 5.51pm.
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